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Saltfork Craftsmen 

Artist-Blacksmith Association 

Officers and Directors 
 

President: Gerald Brostek             918-687-1927 

205 N. Anthony 

Muskogee, Ok. 74402 

Gerald.brostek@sbcglobal.net 

 

Vice-President/events:   580-688-3555 

David Seigrist 

P.O. Box 163  Hollis, Ok 73550 

dseigrist2004@yahoo.com 

 

Sec-Treas. Dan Cowart  918-440-0653 

10380 N. 4010 Road 

Wann, Ok 74083 

ddcowart@gmail.com 

 

Director/Editor: Diana Davis  580-549-6824 

23966 NE Wolf Rd. 

 Fletcher, Ok 73541 

Diana.copperrose@gmail.com 

 

Director/cones: Byron Donor  405-650-7520 

6520 Alameda, Norman Okla. 

byrondoner@earthlink.net 

 

Director/swage blocks: Bill Kendall  918-742-7836 

1756 E. 59th St Tulsa Ok. 74105 

wwkendall@aol.com 

 

Director: Don Garner   580-661-2607 

23713 E. 860. Rd  

Thomas Ok. 73669 

 

Assignments: 

 

 

Webmaster:  

Dodie O’Bryan 

Pawnee, Ok 

scout@skally.net 

    

Workshop Coordinator: 

Gerald Franklin  580-467-8667 

Rt. 3 Box 2391, Duncan, Ok 73533 

franklin@myrhinomail.com 

 

The Saltfork Craftsmen Artist-Blacksmith Asso-

ciation, a non-profit organization of amateur and profes-

sional artist and craftsmen, publishes this newsletter 

monthly. Our purposes are the sharing of knowledge, edu-

cation and to promote a more general appreciation of the 

fine craftsmanship everywhere. We are a chapter of the 

Artist-Blacksmith Association of North America. 

 Material from this newsletter may be freely cop-

ied without permission for non-profit purposes. Please 

credit the author and this publication. 

 

Visit our Saltfork Craftsmen Website: 

 www.saltforkcraftsmen.org 

Notes from the Editor: 

 We had a great time at the Okla-

homa State fair again this year. Except 

for the rain the first couple of days, the 

weather was pretty nice. According to 

fair officials there was record breaking 

attendance every day. 

  I want to personally thank every-

one that helped out this year. We had a 

good crew of workers. We had a cou-

ple of days where unforeseen events 

had us working shorthanded but every-

one on duty did a great job. Our booth  

has gotten better each year. People 

know where to find us and have come 

back each year to visit and look over 

the ironwork on display.  

 The month of October is going to 

be busy with our conference and the 

other events around the state that come 

with the cooler weather. 

 I hope that everyone that plans to 

come to the conference was able to get 

a  hotel room. I understand that they 

are in short supply due to the other 

events in the area.  

 Enjoy the cooler weather and 

happy forging.  
      Diana 
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From the President……… 

 
 

 

 Now that cooler weather has arrived I have been able to light up 

the forge and get back to work on a couple projects that I had started 

back in the spring. Speaking of projects, we still have room for more 

nail type objects for the nail board that we are selling tickets for along 

with the tool box. So, you still have time to make that nail and if you 

can please make or donate one of the many tools still needed for the 

toolbox. Tools and nails can be sent to Bill Kendall or given to any 

BOD member if you will not be able to make the conference. Tickets 

for the tool box and nail board can be bought from any BOD member. 

If you plan to make and donate an item for the Saltfork Tool box please 

let Bill Kendall or Diana Davis know so we can update the tool list. 

 For those of you who may not know, the Saltfork Craftsmen web 

site has a lot of information at your finger tips. From the Calendar to 

the Gallery and Tailgating. The Members Gallery is for you to  “show 

off your work” So if you have something you worked hard at and are 

proud of, why not take a photo and send it to the Webmaster. She will 

get it in the Gallery for the rest of us to look at. Every body likes to 

look at what others have made. 

 I am looking forward to visiting with the many of 

you that I haven’t seen all summer at this years Saltfork 

Conference and like to remind you all that we have two 

great demonstrators. Bob Patrick and Lucien Avery who 

you can learn greatly from. 

 

See you at the Saltfrok Conference 

Gerald Brostek 
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Year end meeting dates. We are getting closer to the end of 2012.  Here are the meetings we 

have coming up. There are NO official regional meeting in the Month of October due to the 

SCABA Conference.  

November: 
SE region:                            
November 3, 2012 
Host:  Open 

Phone #: 

 

NE region: 
November 10, 2012 
Host:  Matt Goyer 

Phone #  918-272-8424 

Trade item:  

Lunch:  lunch provided, bring a side dish 

 

SC region: 

November 17, 2012 
Host:   Bill and Diana Davis 

Phone #:   580-549-6824 

Trade item: candle holder 

 

NW region: 

November 24th  2012 
Host: Roy Bell 

Lunch:  

Trade item: bell 

December: 
SE region: 

December 1, 2012 

Host: Open 

 

NE region: 

December 8, 2012 

Host: Charlie McGee 

Phone #  918-245-7279, cell 918-639

-8779 

Trade item: ladle 

 

SC region: 
December 15  2012 
Host: Ricky Vardell 

Trade item; something Christmassy 

Phone: 580-512-8006 

Meal provided  

 

NW region: 
December 22, 2012 
 Merry Christmas  

Oklahoma State Fair in OKC  September 13-23 2012 
 Saltfork Craftsmen were one of the many attractions that fair goers could see in the “Centennial 

Frontier Experience “ again this year. Members spent 10 days blacksmithing for and visiting with fairgoers 

of all ages. Many of them repeat visitors that came back again this year to see what we were making this 

year. From penny hats to lucky horseshoes, members had a wide selection of metalwork on display. 

 Byron Doner and Diana Davis would like to thank all the members that volunteered to work the fair 

this year. We had a crew made up of 20 members and spouses that divided up the hours so everyone got a 

chance to see some of the other things going on during the fair. We hope to be invited back again next 

year, so anyone interested in working needs to practice up and gets examples of your ironwork to display.  

       See you at the fair in 2013    Diana and Byron 
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September meeting reports 

 SE regional meeting was held on September 1st at the home of Bill Phillips. 

 We had a good meeting for Sept 1. There were 23 people for the meeting. 

We had 2 forges going inside the shop because of the burn ban. The forges ran all 

morning. We had 4 trade items, which was a knife. There was a door prize given 

away at 1:00pm. The door prize was a knife blank that was demo forged by Wade 

Seawart at our last meeting in June. I took the blank and finished it. The door prize 

was won by Mark Keener of Hartshrone. Mark is a young man who has just started 

smithing. 

          

Good Smithing—-Bill Phillips 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 NW Regional meeting held on Sept. 22 2012 at the home of Mandell Greteman. 

 09.22.12 there was a Blacksmith meeting held at the home of  Mandell Greteman in Foss, Okla. 

There were about 17 members that attended. The trade item was a dinner fork and there were three made. A 

lunch of Roast, potatoes, green bean gravy, Deb’s outstanding okra salad and 

brownies, ice cream and prickly pear cactus sauce was served.  

 The weather was great, Roy Bell made a steak turner and fork for his sis-

ter. Outstanding job.  

 November meeting 

hosted by Roy Bell will be at 

the Mandell Greteman home.  

 

Laquitta Greteman. 
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Western Spirit Celebration – 2012 

Gerald Franklin 

 

The 2012 Western Spirit Celebration was held at the Chisholm Trail Heritage Center in Duncan, OK on 

September 14-15, 2012. The Duncan area had received a good rain on Thursday night, which helped 

greatly with the fire danger. I set up my portable forge on Thursday afternoon in preparation for crowds 

that were expected on Friday and Saturday for the event. There were several activities associated with this 

year’s Western Spirit Celebration.  Many Oklahoma wineries were in attendance and hosted a well-

attended wine tasting on Friday and Saturday.  This event, the “Winin’ on the Chisholm Trail” is associ-

ated with the local AMBUCS chapter and the proceeds go to their AMTRYKE Program.  

 

Friday was “Senior Citizen Day” but there was a large group of people of all ages there, many of them par-

ticipating in the various activities going on all day.  Saltfork member Mark Galloway was there on Friday 

to demo for the crowd, too. 

 

Saturday morning brought the opening ceremony topped off with a longhorn cattle drive. This event was 

well attended and sales were pretty good.  I’ve done this event for several years and they always have a 

large crowd. In addition to my forge set-up there were 6-8 chuck wagons competing in several food cate-

gories.  One of the best things about supporting this event is that I always get fed at one of these top-notch 

wagons. 

 

I was pleased to see a steady flow of people coming by to watch the forging and listen to my line of “bull”.  

I passed out several newsletters and membership forms throughout the weekend so maybe there will be a 

few new members join up. 

 

If you have never been to the Chisholm Trail Heritage Center in Duncan, you need to plan a trip to tour the 

small but very well done museum.  They have a very nice art gallery with western art by well-known art-

ists such as Frederick Remington, George Catlin, and Charles M. Russell.  It opens at 10 AM daily. 
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Need a Demo Opportunity or maybe just someplace to go this weekend. 

Check out the following announcements that have come in to the web site. 
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Conference family classes…. 
Community Service Project 

At the conference this year, Carol Doner will have fabric and sewing machines available to make Christmas 

Stockings and a few other projects that are for the men and women who serve our country. The stockings are 

given to a group that gathers goods and fills the stockings to send to our deployed men and women. She will 

also have fabric and the pattern for quilts for fallen soldiers’ mothers. These are quilts that are made by groups 

of women and signed, thanking the mother for the protection their child allowed our country. You can stop by 

and sew for an hour or all day on either project– its for a good cause and we will have lots of fun! If you have 

any questions send her an email to caroldoner@hotmail.com 

 

Silver clay charms, this class is using PMC which is precious metal clay containing pure silver. We will form 

our charms using stamps and cookie cutter type shapes, they will be dried and then fired using either a torch or 

a small propane kiln. This class usually takes about 1 1/2 to 2 hours depending on how quickly you follow di-

rections. You will be able to purchase a bracelet to place your charms on or you can make one larger pendants 

and purchase a necklace chain.  

 

Fold forming is using copper sheet to form elements that can be incorporated into jewelry such as necklaces or 

earrings. This has been a very popular class at the monthly meeting and Teresa was asked to do it again at the 

conference.  This technique can be used for silver or even steel with application of heat.  

 

Wire wrapping. You will be taking small gauge silver  wire and creating beautiful jewelry using cabochon. 

 

Rose Cross. You will be cutting cross of copper or bronze sheet and then making a rose from copper or bronze 

(to have contrast). This will take most of Sunday to complete.  

 

Beginning Crochet, you will be taught the basic stitches and make a simple project.  You can bring your own 

hook and yarn if you have some. Kits will be available.  

 

The Oklahoma Lace Guild will be on hand again this year showing examples of bobbin lace. They will also be 

teaching a simple bobbin lace project. 

 

Basket weaving class. Mary Patrick will be coming to teach her style of basket weaving. She worked from a 

kit that includes a reed handle but you can pre-register and Bob Patrick will forge up a nice handle for you. 

There is a $50. cost for the forged handle. This class will take most of Saturday and part of Sunday depending 

on how fast you catch on.  

 

Please Pre-Register for any of these classes that have a cost involved in them. The Teachers need to know how 

many to plan for and some of them if there is not at least 4 pre-registered by Wednesday before the conference 

they may not make. Registration at the conference is allowed but classes that have not met the registration re-

quirements may have been canceled.  

 

PLEASE PRE-REGISTER….. 

 

 

FILL OUT THE REGISTRATION FORM IN THIS NEWSLETTER AND GET IT MAILED IN ALONG 

WITH YOUR PAYMENT. 
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SCABA conference 

location. Fair grounds 

Map to SCABA conference.  Fair grounds at 1 Ivanhoe Perry, Okla.  



 13 

Charles McDevitt 
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Tool box list continued... 

 Tickets are now for sale for a chance to win either the 

tool box or the nail board. (pictured on front cover) 

Tickets are $2.00 each and you don’t have to be present to win. 

 If you can’t attend the conference in October, when the 

tool box and nail board tickets will be drawn and you want a 

chance to win one of them,  you can send a check along with 

your contact information and the tickets will be processed for 

you. Tool box is first prize and nail board is second prize.  

 

Send check (made out to SCABA) to Diana Davis 23966 NE 

Wolf Rd. Fletcher, Ok 73541.  

Mail request must be received no later than Thursday, October 

18th.  Request received after that will be returned to sender.  

https://mail.google.com/mail/?ui=2&ik=f6f57fab51&view=att&th=13932082d6ffb490&attid=0.1&disp=inline&safe=1&zw
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Layering it on … 

 
SCABA member and jewelry artist Teresa Gabrish is working up a new class 

for those interested in learning different techniques and metals  to make “one of 

a kind “ pieces of jewelry. You have seen her crosses and hearts now she is add-

ing layers of other metals to give them more 

depth. 

 

Students will have a choice of either a cross or 

heart design. Using copper, brass and nickel to 

create a 3-D  layered look to the piece. 

 

The cost of the class will be $45.00. fee covers 

cost of instructions and metals. 

 The date and location is still being arranged, 

but the tentative date will be in November and it 

will be held in the OKC area. 

 

You will be asked to bring basic tools like pliers, 

side cutters and ball pien hammer if you have 

them.  Also if you have bench pins and jeweler saw frames and blades these 

should be brought also. 

 

For the class to make she will need no less that 5 students and a maximum of 

10. 

 

If you are interested in expanding your skills and learning new techniques, 

email Teresa and get your name on her list. There will be a $20.00 deposit for 

the class in order to secure your spot.  This fee goes towards the class cost.  

 

Contact her soon as this class will be opened to the general public as soon as 

the date is finalized. Her classes fill up fast so don’t procrastinate too long.  

tgabrish@gmail.com 
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SCABA Shop and Swap 
For Sale: 
 

6” round nosed pliers (great for putting scrolls on small 

items) $5.00 each. Brooms tied, $25.00 on your handle 

Contact Diana Davis at Diana.copperrose@gmail.com 

 

 For Sale: 

24”(wide) x 1”(thick) Ceramic fiber blanket (similar to Kao

-wool)  $1.00 per inch of length. Twisted solid cable 1/2” 

diameter $2.00 per ft.  

Contact Larry Roderick at 940-237-2814 

 

Wanted: 

Advertising Coal Hammers, Contact Mike George at 1-580

-327-5235or o Mike-Marideth@sbcglobal.net 

 

Club Coal 
Saltfork Craftsmen has coal for sale. Coal is in 1-2” 

size pieces  The coal is $140.00/ton  or .07 /pound to 

members .No sales to non-members. 
 

NW Region coal pile is located in Douglas, OK. If 

you make arrangements well in advance, Tom Nelson can load 

your truck or trailer with his skid steer loader for a fee of $10 to 

be paid directly to Tom. Tom has moved his skid steer and must 

now haul the loader to the coal pile to load you out, hence the 

$10 charge.  You may opt to load your own coal without using 

Tom’s loader. The coal can be weighed out at the Douglas Coop 

Elevator scales. Contact Tom Nelson (580-862-7691) to make 

arrangements to pick up a load. Do not call Tom after 9 PM!! 

Bring your own containers and shovels. Payment for the coal 

($.07 per pound) should be made directly to the Saltfork Treas-

urer. 

  

 NE Region coal location: Charlie McGee has coal 

to sell. He lives in the Skiatook, Oklahoma area. His 

contact information is:  

littleironworks@gmail.com or (home) 918-245-7279 

or (cell) 918-639-8779 

 

Show pride in your organiza-

tion by displaying one of our 

tags on your vehicle. We still 

have the Saltfork Tags on 

sale while supplies last. You 

can order one for $5.00 each. Contact the editor for 

more info.   

 

We have coffee cups for $9.00 and We just got in a 

new shipment of caps for $10.00. We have “Fat 

head” hats for those having trouble finding a hat to 

fit.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For Sale: 

Old Style little Giant: 50lb with motor, running, good 

conditions. Price is 2500.00 

Location; Mountain View, AR 

Contact: Jim Crowell at 870-213-8558 Also have two 

salt pots for sale and will take $450.00 each for them. 

SCABA swage blocks  

$100.00 plus shipping to members. (1st block) 

$120.00 plus shipping to non-members 

Contact Bill Kendall for more information 

 SCABA Floor Cones are now 

available from Bill Kendall, 

Byron Donor and Gerald 

Franklin. The price is $200 

plus shipping and handling.  

For Sale: 
One 50# “Transition Style”, Little Giant Power Ham-

mer, In excellent condition. We are currently using it in 

our shop. It comes complete, ready to run with two sets 

of dies. $3750.00 fob Alva Okla. Pictures available on 

request.  

Mike George at 580-829-1968 or 

George.purchasing@yahoo.com 
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SCABA membership application   New______ Renewal_________ 

April 1 2012—March 31– 2013_ 

I have enclosed $20.00 (per year  ) for dues to March 30, 2013_ 
 

Signed____________________________   
 

Return to: Saltfork Craftsmen Membership, Diana Davis 23966 NE Wolf Rd. Fletcher, Okla. 73541   
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Saltfork Craftsmen Artist Blacksmith Assoc.Inc. 
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